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April 14, 2023
Greetings to all our personal supporters:

Recently, Nolin and | traveled throughout in the Midwest, speaking at churches and conferences,
gaining a good bit of support for our GREAT COMMISSION FUND. Since we no longer seek individual spon-
sorships for our preachers, This fund has become our primary resource for taking on the support of more
and more preachers, as it allows those who want to help them, to give any amount at any frequency ra-
ther than being tied into a $50 per month commitment. It is amazing how many potential sponsors we
have missed over the years who could not afford to give that much. So now everyone, with their com-
bined offerings, can help support—not an individual national preacher but an army of preachers.

You will receive your next Progress Report very soon. | have produced these for thirty-seven
years without any training, but now, the former employer of my recently deceased brother has offered
to have her team make our productions look professional and easier to read. | will do the writing, but
they will do the design and layouts. We are truly blessed to have them on our production team. Also,
Joshua Martyn (aka Ernest Livingston) recently spent weeks in Honduras revisiting the Tolupan Indians
whom we evangelized just prior to the covid outbreak. He and his brother-in-law, Jason Dover, retraced
their steps with some of the national workers and visited three or four churches that were started due to
our evangelism saturation among them. Joshua is working on a video now to chronicle their trip. Be sure
to watch it, and if you haven't seen our Pakistan video yet, find it on our Final Frontiers YouTube chan-
nel. It is eight minutes packed with blessings and incredible cinematography.

Since February, we have been busy raising support for the victims of the Middle East earth-
quakes. Our churches there suffered significant loss. 4,000 of our members lost their homes, and we
buried many of our people, including two of our primary leaders. In the rubble we found nearly 130 or-
phans (children of our churches) who lost both parents. More than half of them are ages three to six. It
has been and will continue to be our most significant task to find homes, food, clothing, medicine, etc.,
for these thousands and find a way to care for the homeless families and orphans. We have already
raised nearly $300,000 but expect a monthly need of up to $70,000 for the next half year. They have no
one to depend on but us. It is a burden for which we need help.

Nolin and | are leaving for Honduras in about three weeks to host Visionary Trips throughout the
summer. We still have space available, so last-minute guests are welcome. Contact me if you are inter-
ested, and | will set it up for you (email address listed above). During off weeks, | will visit our preachers
in Nicaragua and Guatemala. Some of the roads | will travel (me, not the Visionary Trip groups) are in-
fested with highwaymen. | would greatly appreciate your prayers for our safety and the continued use of
our seventeen-year-old truck, affectionally known in Honduras as "the mighty Mitsubishi.” Come for a
visit, and you'll understand why.

Pray for us as we seek to exalt Christ and add “fruit to your account.” Thank you for your invest-
ment in us.

Yours for souls,



